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I am a non-traditional student majoring in accountancy. I found myself challenged with 
performing at a high level in academics and maintaining a competitive edge while balancing the 
various responsibilities I have outside of the classroom.  
 
On January 5, 2015, my life began to change personally and professionally as I gained a deeper 
insight into the various accounting career paths and established the direction I want to take my 
career; I credit the Mary T. Washington Wylie Scholar program for this change. This program 
was a three day event held in Chicago, Illinois and consisted of presentations from seasoned 
certified public accountants, graduates, recruiters from large public accounting firms, as well as 
opportunities to network with peers and professionals. 
 
The topics that were covered were important and eye opening, but the presentation about 
personal branding had the greatest impact on me. This topic was thought provoking and most 
relevant to where I am in my professional development. I realized my brand is key to gaining 
and maintaining a competitive edge. It is also an essential part to managing and leveraging my 
human capital. 
 I began to apply what I learned during the work session immediately following the 
presentation. I defined my professional persona and thought about whether I project those 
qualities in my daily interactions. I focused my thoughts on past conversations with faculty and 
peer evaluations from group projects to make this determination.  
 
This task became intellectually challenging as I progressed to designing a plan to improve my 
brand and effectively market my brand. The planning phase was a challenge because it required 
diligence in critical thinking and strategic decision making. I needed to consider how I was going 
to communicate what I want to be synonymous for to the right people in a meaningful way. I 
also had to consider how I was going to be noticed. That included deciding which conferences 
and networking events I will attend and which professional organizations I should join.  
 
The planning phase could not be completed in one setting which meant I needed to continue to 
work on it after returning to SIUE.  I decided to enlist the help of my mentors to finish 
developing my strategy.  As a result of following through, I am making new connections, 
obtaining exposure to employers, and continually being presented with opportunities that align 
with my goals and personal brand.  
 
My attendance and participation at this program is undoubtedly my most outstanding 
intellectual endeavor while attending SIUE. I left this program with a higher level of confidence 
in my abilities and myself. I left knowing I am ready to commit to a career in public accounting 
and that I am possess the technical ability and attributes necessary to be successful at one of 
the Big four firms. This experience has also given me the necessary resources to help others 
now and in the future. Since the start of the spring semester, I presented on my experience to a 
group of my peers at the Accounting Majors Orientation.  I have had several personal 
conversations with classmates about planning for the CPA exam and their career.  


